 February 13, 2001

To the Honorable Common Council

   Public Improvements Committee

City of Milwaukee

Dear Committee Members:


Attached is File No. 991534, being a substitute resolution to vacate a portion of North Cambridge Avenue from East Thomas Avenue north to a point and East Thomas Avenue between North Cambridge Avenue and North Newhall Street, in the 3rd Aldermanic District. This vacation was requested by Wisconsin Paperboard who maintains and uses the area proposed to be vacated for their operation.


The Department of Public Works Coordinated Report contains no stated objections to the proposed vacation. The Commissioner of Public Works has requested a money deposit of the following:

1. Prepare three sewer easements

$   1,800.00

2. Street closure at N. Newhall St.

$ 20,000.00*

3. Equity in 3 catch basins and drains
$   1,500.00

4. Alterations to street lighting circuitry
$   3,300.00

5. Benefit assessments


$ 11,720.00




TOTAL:

$38,320.00

*This deposit will be refunded if the petitioner satisfactorily completes this work under a Dept. of Public Works’ permit.

The deposit for the fees relating to the vacation has been made. Since the proposed vacation is not in conflict with city plans, the City Plan Commission at its regular meeting on February 12, 2001 recommended approval for the attached substitute resolution.

Sincerely,

Julie A. Penman

Executive Secretary

City Plan Commission of Milwaukee

Attachment

cc: Ald. D’Amato
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